
December 8, 2021 

Office of the Regional Clerk 

Regional Municipality of Peel 

10 Peel Centre Drive, Suite A, 5th Floor 

Brampton, ON L6T 4B9 

Re: Region of Peel Chair Role 

At the November 18, 2021 Region of Peel Council meeting, discussion took place with respect to 

introducing a bylaw that would transition the full-time role of Regional Chair to that of a part-

time position.  This, to be effective for the 2022-2026 term of council. 

Notification of this meeting was made to the public via general circulation through local news 

media. This, in simple accordance with the Municipal Act that assumes this traditional style of 

outreach continues to be both sufficient and effective in meeting their communication obligation. 

As ratepayer and resident associations located in Mississauga and affiliated with the City of 

Mississauga, we challenge the lack of fulsome transparency that resulted from this form of 

communication. 

While the proposed composition of this important role is actively under discussion at Council, 

community awareness surrounding the benefits versus drawbacks, is lacking. 

On behalf of our membership, we respectfully request that a more active manner of 

communication be employed including zoom call meetings / information sessions that will better 

inform the thousands of residents this type of move will impact. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Mary Simpson 

President, Town of Port Credit Association (TOPCA) 

Deborah Goss 

President, Lakeview Ratepayers Association 

Mary Furlin 

Chair, Credit Reserve Association 

Beryl Chamberlain 

President, Applewood Acres Homeowners Association 
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